
 

COVID-19 Temporary Closure at Mt. Fletcher Office 

 

The PSA was made aware that an employee at Department of Justice in Mt. Fletcher tested positive 

to COVID-19 on 25 June 2020. Subsequently, the department closed for fumigation as a 

precautionary measure to ensure safety of all employees and is expected to reopen on 29 June 2020.  

 

The PSA welcomes the prompt action by the employer to close the building and isolation of the 

employees, who worked closely with the affected employee pending the conclusion of the tracing and 

testing process. The Department of Health will conduct the testing, but employees were given an 

option to test privately if they have the muscle to do so. The employees who worked closely with the 

infected will be placed under quarantine whilst those who were not at work when the incident 

happened will report for duty on 29 June 2020. 

  

The PSA is monitoring the situation and encourages members to report COVID-19 non-compliance to 

Zoleka.ngebe@psa.co.za  or samkelo.mzuku@psa.co.za  or WhatsApp 082 880 8959 or 072 625 

9021 

 

 

GENERAL MANAGER 

 

FOR PSA MEMBERS: DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE AND CONSTITUTIONAL 

DEVELOPMENT (MTHATHA AREA) 
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